Woodlake Property Owners Association

Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting

Sunday, September 07, 2008

Members Present: Robert Tamez, Lenore Burt, Dave Palmer, Mike Geary, Gene Presta, John Pollack

Property Owners Present: Francis & JM Saxon, Debbie & Tom Kirwan, Howard Swaim,

Vicki Belcher, Nancy Geary

Innocent Bystander: Michael Presta

Meeting brought to order by John Pollack at 4:00 pm.

Minutes read by Lenore Burt, Dave Palmer motion to accept minutes as read, second

Robert Tamez

Treasurers’ report: Current Balance $9,906.23. Only extraordinary item - $100 paid

back to Eddie O. for payment he made on the mower. Gene discussed outstanding dues –there is $650.00 in arrears. Appropriate action has been taken on accounts deemed uncollectible. Gene Presta, John Pollack, and Debbi duPlooy have worked extremely hard to reconcile all accounts and clean up the receivable balance.

ACC Committee Report: Pre-Construction request for Sawins old home for a metal roof.

Tom Kirwan reported that a metal roof would be accepted.

Old Business.

1. Review of pending violation

a. Dr. Smythe has been invoiced for his boat violation and he indicated he

would pay the fine. The boat remains parked on the side of his lot in view

from the street.

b. Johnson/Frey received registered letter stating that as of 8/14/08 if the

trailer is parked in their driveway without submitting plans to the ACC,

the fine will be enforced.

2. Lawn mowing status – BOD terminated mowing contract with Eddie O. John

Pollack contacted him several times to mow the common areas but Eddie did not

get the mowing done. The lawn mower has been returned to the Association and

Eddie was reimbursed for the $100 payment that he made as referenced in the

Treasurers’ Report. The BOD will continue to maintain the common areas until

making a new contract with a mowing service.

3. Repair of culvert at entrance – complete. BOD thanks Doyle Spigener for

bringing the original problem to the Board’s attention.

4. Address formation and composition of ACC - Although it is not legally founded,

it is working and has been operating in good faith. To put it on a foundation of

legality, Doyle would be asked to “appoint” members. He will put out an

appointment letter and continue to operate as it has been up until 2011. In 2011,

the Association is able to adjust the covenants in September 2011. With a

unanimous vote from Cliffs of Woodlake, Phase II, covenants can be changed at

any time. If the Association doesn’t do anything in 2011 , we would have to wait

10 additional years. If there is a majority vote from Woodlake and Cliffs of

Woodlake, Phase I the covenants can be changed at any time.

Robert Tamez informed the BOD that he had been part of the ACC and without

proper notification his name was replaced by Tom Kirwan’s. This created an

unequal balance between the different phases of Woodlake. Vicki Belcher was

the president during that time and reported that Tom Kirwan replaced Dan

Dodson. Howard Swaim reported that he sent a letter asking Robert Tamez’s

intentions of staying on the ACC or not. Howard reported that Jack Walters was

asked to sit on the committee in Robert’s place. John Pollack recommended that

before the next meeting we collect the data to document the situation.

John Pollack made a motion to accept the recommendation (short-term and long-term)

as stated in the report presented by Dave Palmer & Mike Geary. Lenore

Burt second.

Way ahead: At the 3/09 Annual Property Owners Meeting, present a plan to all

the landowners for the next 2 years – until 3/11. Dave Palmer suggested that a

committee be formed to create a plan of action to be presented to the community.

John Pollack, Dave Palmer & Mike Geary will set up the milestones for the next

BOD meeting.

5. An official Woodlake Property owner’s website controlled by the BOD has been

established. The address is www.WoodlakeOnline.net.

6. When asked if he had any intention of transferring ownership of the original

Association website domain name (Woodlake.net) to the Association, Tom

Kirwan stated that he transferred the ownership of the disputed website domain

name to an attorney “out of state”. When pressed for more information, Tom

would not divulge the name of the attorney, or answer any further questions about

the site’s ownership. When asked by the BOD who was responsible for posting

information on the website, Tom denied having any further involvement running

the website and refused to name the members of the “Website Committee” who

he claims are responsible for maintaining the website’s content. Dave Palmer

noted that an eyewitness observed Tom Kirwan personally hanging the

“Woodlake.net” sign that recently appeared on the utility pole at the border of

Woodlake Section One and the Cliffs of Woodlake on Blue Ridge Drive. Gene

Presta stated that he thought the content on the former association website was

“horrible” and reflects so negatively on the Woodlake community that any

potential homebuyers viewing the website wouldn’t want to move here. John

Pollack stated his concern that even though the BOD was forced to established a

new website to conduct official business, there remains a danger that because the

Association advertised the “Woodlake.net” website as the official Association

website for years, some people will assume that the content listed on the

“Woodlake.net” is sanctioned by the BOD. There is also a further concern that

some people may write to the email address listed on the Woodlake.net website

assuming they are corresponding with the BOD when in fact they would be

presumably contacting an “out of state” attorney.

7. Water Meters have been disconnected at a savings of $50 a month to the

Association.

New Business:

1. New violations –

a. Lot 1 contained a tree that posed a hazard to a nearby transformer. The BOD

wishes to thank Lou Delisle, the property owner, for quickly responding to the

request to remove the tree even though he had to drive from the Dallas area to

respond.

b. Complaint for shed placement in property deemed a non-violation.

2. Policy for non-payment of annual assessment –BOD noted that the $75 Annual

dues do not go to pay the volunteers that sit on the Board. Dues are solely for

conducting the business and upkeep of the subdivision and a strict accounting for

the money expended is kept as a matter of record open to any member of the

association. Frances Saxon indicated that she was withholding her dues until the

BOD met a set of preconditions she outlined in previous correspondence to the

Board. Dave Palmer noted that the covenants do not allow for such a provision.

During the course of the discussion, Frances further stated “Go ahead and file a

lien on my house, that way I can take this to court”. Looking back in the minutes

over the last 11 years, it is clear that the Board has wrestled with what to do with

property owners who do not pay their dues. How do we handle a property owner

who states an intention to withhold payment until the Board meets a precondition

acceptable to that homeowner versus a homeowner who states an intention to pay,

but requests an extension of the due date? BOD noted that it is not fair to ignore

the case where a property owner does not pay for whatever reason when most of

the property owners are doing the right thing by paying their dues. BOD

determined that in the case of a property owner who requests an extension, the

BOD will work with them to establish an agreed upon due date because as the

BOD noted, we are all neighbors, and as long as people are working in good faith

and trying to do the right thing, the BOD has an obligation to work with those

members who cooperate. Concerning the case where a property owner

deliberately withholds payment or simply does not respond to the BOD

invoice/request for the annual assessment for whatever reason, the BOD policy is

to take the following steps: send an invoice, personal contact/letter, file lien.

Board agreed that the letter will provide the property owners who refuse to pay a

30 day’s notice to remit their dues. If dues are still not paid, then a lien will be

filed.

3. Board activities concerning Lots 1-6 Blue Ridge Drive, Lots 14-15 Blue Ridge.

Frances Saxon gave a report to the Board outlining her complaint against the

above referenced lots. Frances stated she wants the referenced Lots to look like

Lots 11, 12, 13, Blue Ridge Dr. where the owner scraped the lots completely clear

of all groundcover sparing only a few trees. The BOD noted that it did not require

or request the owner of lots 11-13 Blue Ridge Dr. to clear those lots to that

extreme. BOD noted that over the past 15-8 months, it has made contact with the

owners of lots-1-6 & 14-15 Blue Ridge Dr. and every one of those lot owners has

responded by performing maintenance on their property last year and this year as

noted in previous minutes. Three of the Board members who have lived in

Woodlake for several years noted that they couldn’t recall a time when Lots 1-6 &

14-15 looked as well maintained. John Pollack asked Frances why she would

complain about the referenced lots now, when it appears they have never looked

so well maintained. Frances responded that there was no point in looking at how

the lots looked in the past but that we have to deal with the lots as they look today

and as far as she was concerned, they do not meet the standard of the covenants.

The question was asked of the Board if the BOD feels that lots 1-6, &14-15 Blue

Ridge Dr. met the covenants today. John Pollack responded, “the owners continue

to conduct routine maintenance on their lots and at this time they meet the

standard of the covenants”.

4. Social functions will be taken up via e-mail. National neighborhood night out

9/21. Word will be communicated to the community.

5. Next Meeting date and time is Sunday, Dec 7th, 4pm at Dave and Lu Palmer’s

residence.

6. Meeting adjourned 6:00 PM
